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Drayton Youth and Amenities 
 

Of the Christmas cards I received in 2005, my favourite has to 
be the one signed by many of the youth of Drayton and 
organised by our Youth Leader, Gary Gibbins. Our Youth gets 
a fair bit of bad press – some of it is deserved, but not all.  
What about  a regular ‘Youth’ Column in the Chronicle? 

 At a meeting with Gary and more than a dozen of Drayton’s 
youth (aged 13-20),  I explained that if we were to improve 
relations between the Youth and the Community of Drayton in 
general, there had to be a free exchange of views and moans on 
both sides. If a resident feels that the Youth may be responsible 
for noise, damage or any other anti-social behaviour, I would 
ask them to let me know of their concerns. I will relay these 
to the Youth Group – in return, I will pass on their concerns. So 
far, I have heard plenty of moans on both sides :-  

 ‘Loitering’ (bus stop), ‘Loafing’ (village benches), 
‘Littering’ (the Church entrance),   "I blame the parents!";   
"We've spent a fortune on facilities but we still get graffiti and 
vandalism!";  "zero tolerance is what is needed!". 

 "All they do is moan";  "There's nothing to do!";  "Where are 
we supposed to go?";  "We get blamed for everything!" 

 Although I have spent many years teaching the 11-18s, I am 
not an expert on youth problems. I have, however, spent some 
time recently reading about problems and possible solutions 
from all over the UK. I have listened to advice from the Police, 
Social Workers, Youth Workers and teachers. Some of what I 
have heard and learnt is presented below :- 

 Most things that can be said on both sides already have been.   
Giving the young amenities does not, in itself, solve the 
problem of anti-social behaviour.    Amenities are provided to 
make life more pleasant for everyone. If they reduce anti-social 
behaviour – that’s a bonus. If the majority of the young say 
they appreciate the amenities, that justifies spending money on 
them. 

There are more outrageous young people with model  parents, 
brothers and sisters  than there are whole families of badly brought up 
children. It is surely desirable to encourage the young to take 
responsibility for their own actions.

Anyone who has seen the facilities in Sutton Courtenay, will 
understand a comment made to me by one 'expert' recently that “the 
village of Drayton has fewer facilities for its young people than any 
village (of comparable size) in Oxfordshire. We are fortunate that we 
do not have a far greater Youth problem.” 

I fear that this is true, and it makes me uncomfortable. It isn't 
just the young who are short of facilities. Our sports facilities 
are woefully inadequate and our Village Hall has seen better 
days. There must be a case for a major fund-raising effort for 
improved facilities for our sporting & cultural activities. Within 
the Village we have the manpower and expertise to address 
these problems - if you would like to be involved in considering 
solutions, let me or the Chronicle know. Richard Webber 

(The rest of Richard’s District Councillor column is on page 10)

ANITA and CLAIRE’S 
MARATHON  FUNDRAISING  EVENT 

SATURDAY 1st APRIL    in  School   (11 to 2) 

RAFFLE!      CAKES!     BRING & BUY!   REFRESHMENTS! 

PLEASE COME AND SUPPORT US!  (see page 7 too) 

PROCEEDS to be divided between:- 

Iolanthe Midwifery Trust    And  Children With Leukaemia 

Drayton Community Primary School   

Reading Support 

At our recent School Governors’ Meeting it was agreed with 
the Head Teacher to seek assistance from retired members of 
the village community to support a very important element of 
our children’s education – namely reading. Not wanting to 
offend, I am not using the word ‘elderly’ but of course by using 
the title ‘retired’ it is obvious I am aiming this request at the 
more mature residents of our village. 

Anyone who thinks they qualify, and who has an occasional 
spare hour or regular weekly time to give, listening to the 
children read, should please contact the school for further 
details. By associating yourself with this endeavour you will be 
in extremely good company. Her Majesty the Queen, to 
celebrate her 80th birthday, will be inviting many hundreds of 
children to Buckingham Palace together with characters from 
children’s books (Bob the Builder, Noddy, Paddington Bear,  
Harry Potter etc), in an endeavour to highlight the fact that 
reading is such an important part of our children’s education. 

The school currently receives welcome assistance from 
parents, members of the Friends of Drayton School Association 
and Governors in listening to the children read BUT MORE 
SUPPORT is always welcome. 

By inviting those within our community who are retired we 
are attempting to achieve a ‘double whammy’ so to speak. 
Having seen this very system operating so successfully in other 
schools at which I have served as Governor I can honestly say 
that giving the very young contact with the community’s  
‘mature’ on a regular basis has so many benefits, bringing 
about enormous pleasure to both sides of the generation 
gap.

Please, therefore, if you do have the odd hour or regular 
amount of time to offer, get in touch with the school by phoning 
(01235) 531316. There is no upper age limit and assistance 
in getting to the school may be available if necessary. 

Thank YOU in advance for supporting your local community 
primary school in this most important of educational elements. 

Jeanette Anderton   -  LEA Appointed Governor 
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COMING CHRONICLES 
 The April Chronicle will be available for distribution to Area Agents 
on Friday, March 31st, from Helen Brasington, 1, Cheers Farm, 
(534045), who should be contacted by any Agents requiring copies 
additional to their allocation. 

The Editor will be  Derek Pooley, 11,  Halls Close (559454).  
Contributions may be e-mailed (see below), or placed in the Chronicle 
letter box, outside Vickery’s store on Drayton Green,    

NO  LATER than 5.15 pm on Monday, March 20th  2006. 
 

After this deadline, only items of the utmost urgency may be 
considered for inclusion   (NB No guarantees!), and only then if 
delivered to the Editor by the following Wednesday. 

NB :-  Can we politely remind Contributors that the above 
deadline is exactly that;   there seems to be a trend (with increasing 
use of e-mail) that sending items on Tuesday, Wednesday,  (or even 
later!) is ok.   It isn’t - editors are busy people, and continually 
receiving items through the week greatly reduces the time for editing, 
queries, formatting, printing etc.    Is it so very difficult to note the 
above date,  and prepare items by then – not start them? 

 Editors clear the box from time to time before the deadline.  It is a 
great help when items can be left in the box a few days before the 
closing date. Some contributors are indeed doing just that,  and it 
really does help.  Thank you.

NOTES for CONTRIBUTORS
All contributions to the Chronicle are most welcome. Be sure to 
include the name, address and (in case clarification is necessary) 
telephone number of the author.  Contributions can be made :- 

1. If you’ve Internet access, by email to the relevant editor  :-  
Derek Pooley derek_pooley@talk21.com
David Lee  david_r.lee@ntlworld.com
Tony Holmes tony-holmes@ntlworld.com

Please remember to check that you soon get a confirmation reply. 
2. A 3½" disk, in PC format, preferably ‘Saved As’ WORD. Please 

include hard copy for checking the formatting and your address so 
that the disk can be easily returned. This is STILL an excellent way to 
receive copy since it removes much of the work necessary in 3 & 4 
below, AND should help to eliminate misprints/errors.  

3. A good, black typescript on white A4 paper or smaller. The 
scanner can read in typescripts and this is still much easier than re-
typing.   IF you prepare text on a PC to print the output and send it to 
us, thanks, BUT PLEASE SEE 2 above  -  we do return disks, honest!  

4. Finally, hand–written items. It helps if all names of people and 
places are spelt out in CAPITALS (thanks to those who do), thus 
saving mistakes and possible embarrassment. You KNOW who 
you’re writing about, but please don’t assume we do too! 

 

ADVERTISING RATES 
For Block Advert (about 1/12th  page) 

- - - - - Number of Inserts - - - - -  
Advertiser Category 1 3 6 12  
Drayton Resident £5.00 £14.00 £25.50 £48.00  
Non-Drayton Resident £6.00 £17.00  £31.50 £60.00  
Half-size block adverts, normally for one or two inserts, are 
charged at half the above rates.   
All requests must be accompanied by cash or a cheque

made payable to ‘Drayton Chronicle’. 
They may be placed in the Chronicle Letter Box, outside Vickery’s 

Hardware Store, Drayton Green, in shopping hours. 
To discus your requirements phone Linda Semmens, our Ads 
Manager (531180) or email:-    linda.semmens@ntlworld.com 

CHRONICLE LOTTERY 
Daphne Samworth,  Hon. Promoter  

 
RESULTS OF THE  FEBRUARY  LOTTERY 

Prize Winner Agent 
£25 G. Sack     56 Lyford Close Barbara Purbrick 

£20 Mrs D Eato   21 Sutton Wick Lane Bette Hamilton 

£15 S. Wakefield   4, Lesparre Close Steve Penney 

£10 Mr P. Smith,   21, Whitehorns Way Trudi Buckner 

£10 Mrs Sawyers,  Haywards Road Judith Dunster 

£10 Mr Cassingham 143, Milton Road, SC’y Claire Soper 

£10 Mrs. Jones,    1, Halls Close Mary Alexander 

£10 Mrs Deabill    Henleys Lane Angela Painton 

£10 B. Lester,    6, Lockway Barbara Carter 

£10 B. Keane,    49, Abingdon Road Jane Henderson 

Winning tickets , from a total of 2251 sold, were drawn by  staff  & 
customers at the Red Lion. 

Going Away?  

RELUCTANT TO PUT UPON THE NEIGHBOURS AGAIN?
KEYMINDERS WILL VISIT YOUR HOME, PAMPER & FEED 

PETS, WATER PLANTS & CHECK SECURITY. WE ARE FULLY 
INSURED, CARING PROFESSIONALS.

Tel: 01235 520290   email: info@keyminders.co.uk 

GARDEN  RESCUE 
FENCING, TURFING, PAVING & PATIOS 

ALL ASPECTS OF GARDENING & LANDSCAPING 
COVERED BY OUR FULLY TRAINED, INSURED 

PROFESSIONALS 
(CONIFER HEDGES REDUCED to COMPLY with CURRENT LEGISLATION)   

FREE QUOTATIONS                                                            
PLEASE CALL  A. M.  or  D.J. NEWMAN  on 

01865 739621              OR            07901 826455 

THE  FOLLOWING  THREE  MONTHS 

Issue for 
Copy for publication and 
return of Agents Lottery 

Packs by Monday:- 

Chronicle published and 
available for distribution 

on Friday:- 

April 20 March 2006 31 March 2006 

May 17 April 2006 28 April 2006 

June 15 May 2006 26 May 2006 

Holiday Villa to Let 
 Near Calis Beach, Fethiye, 

 TURKEY 
This well equipped villa is one of 12 set round a lovely swimming pool. 
It has four air-conditioned bedrooms and can sleep seven in comfort. 

Prices range from £200 to £360 per week, from April to October. 
If you would like a brochure please contact – 

Iain Stuart on 01235 531474  or  
IainStuart@btconnect.com 
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Sabina's

ALL AROUND 
 

DRAYTON WIVES         Daphne Barrand  
Our year started with a delightful talk ‘Granny goes sailing with 
Cat’ by Eleanor Timms.  A very courageous lady to set off in 
her sixties in a small sailing boat  alone and sail as far as Africa 
(The Gambia), calling at so many interesting places en route that 
she was gone for five years.  (Flying home twice during that 
time to see if her husband was OK, he not having an 
adventurous spirit.)  Her sole companion was a dear little 
Siamese cat.   

Dates for your diary in March :-  
Mon 6th  10.30 COFFEE Trudi Buckner, 52 W’horns Way 
Mon 20th 7.15 WHIST Jean Taylor,  Caudwell D C 
Wed 29th 2.00 MEETING Growing Up in an Oxfordshire  
 Village 
 The AGM was omitted from the Programme due to a ‘Senior  

Moment’ by the person writing this.  It will take place in MAY,  
you will all be delighted to know. 

Perhaps one or two people could be persuaded to join us on 
the committee.   It is more of a social event than onerous and we 
could do with some fresh ideas.   Please give it some thought.

Margaret welcomes you to 
for your next hair appointment 

40 ABINGDON ROAD - DRAYTON - Tel. (01235) 531140 
 

Mondays & Tuesdays & Saturdays 9.00am to 5.00 pm 
Wednesday closed all day 

Thursdays 9.00am to 6.00pm, Fridays 9.00am to 7.00pm 
 

Men's hair-dressing on Mondays, 6.30 to 8.00pm,
when appointments aren't necessary, so why not call in?

Special rates for Pensioners and Free Car Parking

THE LAVENDER ROOM 
Beauty Clinic 

Steventon, Oxon. 
Provides perfect balance between maintenance and           

unhurried relaxation in a unique environment 
Our philosophy is to calm, relax, refresh and make you feel special 

Facials – Massage – Hands & Feet – Waxing – Body bliss 
01235 833600 

 

BEST  School of Motoring   

Andrew Hopkins  Theory training 
Mobile   07890 756829 Flexible pick ups 
Tel 01235 555604 (Link Oxfordshire) Refreshers lessons 
Driving Instructor, Drayton, Oxon Covers local areas 
bestschoolofmotoring@fsmail.net Competitive Prices 

Be Extra  Safe  Today 

W.  J.  TAYLOR  &  SONS
FORGE GARAGE

HIGH STREET, DRAYTON
Nr. ABINGDON, OXON OX14 4JW

SUN Tuning
Car,  M/C  &  3-Wheeler

M.O.T.  WHILE  YOU  WAIT
CAR  -  Service and Repairs 

Telephone   ABINGDON 531350
VINTAGE ROLLS-ROYCE WEDDING HIRE

 

The ROYAL BRITISH LEGION Pearl Stanbridge  
Please ‘Help Us to Help Them’ by supporting our annual Easter 
Draw.  Tickets are now on sale.   All proceeds donated to 
‘Combat Stress’ (Ex-Services Mental Health and Welfare 
Charity). 

The next Committee meeting will be held on Monday 20th 
March at 8pm. 

 

HAVE YOU TRIED OUR FREE RANGE EGGS?
SUTTON COURTENAY

MILTON

DRAYTON

STEVENTON

BROOK FARM

Brook Farm, Milton Road

NEW OPENING HOURS….. Mon to Sat 9.00 am to 1.00pm, 
Except Friday……9.00am to 6.00pm 

FREE RANGE EGGS,  & POTATOES (if available) 
Our own lamb available May to December 

DRAYTON PLAYERS   Jean Hager  
By the time you read this our production of MY FAIR LADY 
will either be in its closing performances or completed, so more 
about that in the next Chronicle. 

There is just one announcement for members.  Our AGM will 
be held on Thursday 23rd March at 7 pm in the Caudwell Day 
Centre and we are all asked to attend as there are some items of 
particular importance to discuss.  Please do try to be there.

� � ������
��������	
��	
��
	�

��������������������������������������������� 
Servicing and Repairs 

Systems Installed 
Boiler changes 

Systems Power Flushed 
85 Milton Road, Sutton Courtenay 

martin.lally@tesco.net 
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ST PETER'S  CHURCH 
 
Priest in Charge Revd Sister Josie Midwinter 531374 
Licensed Lay Minister    Dr Peter Barton 523702 
Churchwardens Mrs Sue Harris 848361 
 Mr Peter Cline  530519 
Organist Mr Adrian Thompson    01865 714801 
Choir Mrs Rosie Bruce 525284  
CHURCH NOTICES
REGULAR SERVICES 
Sunday 8.00 am Holy Communion (CW Traditional). 

10.00 am Sung Eucharist (CW)  except 2nd Sunday, when 
a non-Eucharistic Family Service is held. 

Mon-Fri 8.15 am Morning Prayer (CW) in Lady Chapel 
Weds 10.30 am Parents’ & Toddlers’ Service - Church Room 
Thursday 9.30 am Holy Communion (CW) in Lady Chapel  

REGULAR ACTIVITIES 
Sunday 10.00 am Sunday Pebbles (3rd Sunday)  Church Room 
Monday 7.45 pm Bellringing Practice   Bell Tower 
Friday 7.00 pm Choir Practice (Alt’ate Fridays) Church Room 
 
CALENDAR FOR  MARCH  
Weds   1st 7.30 pm Holy Communion for Ash Wednesday  
Sun     5th 11.15 am Sale of Fair Trade goods 
Tues   7th   3.00 pm 1st Tuesday Connections  Church Room 
 
PARISH REGISTER 
Burial of Ashes Jan  28th Andrew James 
Funeral Jan  16th Norman William Brown 
 

YOU STAY - WE PRAY During this time we will pray 
for all the people who live and work in these roads:-    
26 Feb – 4 Mar: High St., Chiers Drive & Farm, Halls Close 
5 – 18  Mar: Lockway & Whitehorns Way 
19 – 25  Mar: Corneville Rd, Crabtree Lane, Lesparre Close 
26 Mar – 1 Apr: Drayton Road; Milton Road; New Cut Mill; 
Fisher Close;  Marcham Road;  Meads Close; Rippington Court;  
Stone Hill 

 

Glenn & Janet welcome you 
Lunch Served 12-2pm Mon to Sat

Evening Meals Served 6pm-8pm Mon to Fri

Open all day Everyday 
 

Ask About Our Loyalty Reward Card 
 

Enjoy dining in traditional pub surroundings or, 
weather permitting, in our beautiful garden, 

complete with covered patio. 
Senior Citizen discount 20%, Monday --- Friday

For party bookings or enquiries  
phone 01235 531457 

LLearn to Drive with your Local Instructor 
Fast friendly patient tuition 
Door to door home or work 

Evening and weekend appointments available 
Discount on pre paid block booking 

PHILIP PULLEN 07733 360230 
Franchised Instructor for Safeway UK 

The Motoring School 

� � � � � � � � �

Letter from  St Peter’s Church
Dear Friends, 

When Noah, his family, and the animals came out of the ark 
God put a rainbow in the sky and made a promise that:  

 As long as earth endures, seedtime and harvest, 

cold and heat,  summer and winter,  

Day and night will never cease 

Since then the agricultural cycle has been fundamental to our 
way of life.        Modern technology could however render all 
of that obsolete if we allow certain types of research to go 
ahead unchallenged. We have all heard the debates about GM 
(genetically modified) crops and there have been some strong 
feelings expressed on both side of the debate. But one aspect of 
the discussion has gone largely unnoticed. If companies invest 
millions of pounds in research then they want to protect their 
investment, so ‘Terminator Technology’ has arisen,  whereby 
the genetic modification of plants makes them produce sterile 
seeds. The multinational agribusiness companies want to 
prevent farmers from saving seeds to replant from one harvest 
to the next. If farmers have no choice but to buy new seeds 
every year, the companies are guaranteed large profits. 

 Most farmers in developing countries do not buy seeds; they 
save and share seeds from year to year,  an age-old custom with 
the twin benefits that their seeds are adapted to local conditions 
and are free. Even in developed countries the cost of seed is an 
issue and if one or two large companies have the patent then the 
farmers will have to pay the price or have no seed.  

Since 2000, biotechnology companies have been prevented 
from rushing ahead with Terminator Technology by the United 
Nations Convention on Biological Diversity (CBD). However 
on 5th October 2005 Delta and Pine Land (a multinational 
company) and the United States Department of Agriculture 
were granted the first European patent on Terminator 
Technology. This could well be the first of many because other 
companies like Syngenta, Dupont BASF and Monsanto are also 
looking to be given similar patents on their seeds. 

This matter is due to be debated in the House of Commons 
during March under an Early Day Motion number 1300. If you 
have strong feelings on the subject please contact our local 
MP Ed Vaizey and express your views to him. If you want 
more information log on to www.eco-matters.org .  Opinion is 
still divided about GM crops so we need to make sure any 
technology developed is only used within ethical guidelines. 
Seedtime and harvest are part of our God-given heritage, a
heritage we need to protect for generations to come. 

Yours sincerely    Josie Midwinter 
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(MORE) ALL AROUND 
Drayton TODDLER GROUP           Jane Nye 
First of all, a big hello to all of our new members, babies, toddlers and 
mums alike!  There has been a big influx of new faces in recent weeks 
and new friendships have been formed over an orange juice or a cup of 
coffee.  The Village Hall has become very lively and our Thursday 
mornings have become even more enjoyable.   For those of you who 
are thinking of coming along, mums, dads and carers alike, we run 
term time between 9.30 and 11.30am. We look forward to meeting 
you soon. 

We are pleased to be able to tell you that we have been fortunate 
enough to receive two grants to enable us to buy new resources and 
equipment.  In addition to the two hundred pounds received late last 
year from the Drayton Youth Charity Trust, we have been awarded 
another two hundred pounds from the District Liaison Panel for Early 
Years and Childcare Service.  This service is based in Oxford.  Our 
most sincere thanks goes to both organisations for their generousity 
and support. 

Some of the money has already been spent and our children have 
been reaping the benefit in recent weeks!  A big favourite has been the 
box role play toys and outfits. This includes everything from a fairy 
outfit, doctors bag to ironing board and brush and mop set.   Other 
treats include a fairground, farm, Megabloks and construction kit.  
Storage boxes have also been purchased to keep all the toys safely 
during the week.  We have all enjoyed discussing what we should buy, 
making recommendations from own experiences and, most 
importantly, seeing the fun that is being had playing with them. 

Please may we remind all members that membership fees are due,
£5 per family, to be passed to Anna as soon as you can.  Members are 
also reminded that it would be greatly appreciated if they could 
volunteer to be responsible for an arts and crafts activity, anything 
from painting to playdough, or original ideas of your own!  There is a 
rota on our notice board for members to sign up to say which Thursday 
morning they are happy to provide the mess and the fun! 

Recent discussion over coffee has turned towards the planning of a 
Mums night out, a chance for members to let their hair down and get to 
know each other better.  Venue and date has yet to be arranged so, for 
more information, call Anna on 206170, or pop in on Thursday 
mornings to find out more. 

We look forward to seeing you again soon! 
 

GEOFF AND MARIAN’S 

MACE  STORE 

FOR ALL YOUR DELIVERED PAPERS,  
MAGAZINES and CARDS, 

GROCERIES, FROZEN FOODS, 
and SAVOURY SNACKS.  

OFF LICENCE  &  LOTTERY 

LINK CASH MACHINE NOW AVAILABLE 

BREAD BAKED DAILY 
ORDERS TAKEN FOR FRESH BREAD  

MOST MAJOR CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 
TEL: 01235 202855 

FAX: 01235 531217 

N. HAYCROFT PLUMBING 
A complete Plumbing Service 

Bathrooms  Leaking Taps 
Showers and Tiling Burst Pipes 
Roof Tanks  Cylinders 
Dishwashers  Immersions 
Washing Machines Ball Valves 

Over 30 years experience 
All work guaranteed and fully insured 

Tel:  01235 814739 

Letters to the Editor  
The Editor reserves the right to shorten, clarify or reject any letter. 
Each letter must bear a legible name & address, and Tel. No in case 
any text needs verification. 

DRAYTON W.I.       Doreen Buckland 
Our February meeting was held in the Caudwcll Centre. After the 
President’s report from the federation, we had a very interesting and 
enjoyable speaker, Mr Tom Hales from Wantage,  demonstrating how 
to make various types of canapes and finger food from China, 
Indonesia, France, Japan and Italy. All members enjoyed tasting the 
food.  

Our next meeting will be in Drayton Hall,  when we will have Dr 
Bruce Winney from the department of Clinical Pharmacology, at the 
Radcliffe Infirrnary, talking about DNA testing. Anyone interested is 
welcome to come along to the meeting that starts at 7.30pm.  

This year’s Cook, Grow and Sow is in the planning stages, why not 
start thinking about making something for the show in September. 

New members are always welcome, just come along to one of our 
meetings (usually) in Drayton Hall on the second Thursday of the 
month.  

DAVID N. BENN
Fellow, British Horological Institute

4 Latton Close, Chilton, Oxon. OX11 0SU

Telephone (01235) 834303
FREE ESTIMATES, COLLECTION & DELIVERY

CLOCK REPAIRS
AND  RESTORATION

Drayton  TWINNING SOCIETY      Barbara Bell 
As many of you will know, a large group of our French friends 
arrived in Drayton last August.  The visit was a huge success. 

This year we have been invited to join them in Lesparre to 
celebrate Bastille Day.  Our visit will commence on 13 July 
until 18 July 2006.  I am sure it will be a weekend to remember! 

If anyone is interested in joining this trip or is just keen to 
know more about the twinning please do let us know.   

We are holding our AGM at the Caudwell Centre on Thurs 
16th March.  Please join us to find out more about Twinning. 

A Quiz night at Drayton School is arranged for Friday 21st 
April and a Midsummer Jazz Evening on Saturday 24th June. 

For more information please call Alun Griffiths on 531463 or 
Barbara Bell on 531388. 
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BAPTIST CHURCH 
PASTORAL Co-Ordinator:- Roy Brown................. 531296 
 
REGULAR SUNDAY SERVICES 

11.30 am Presently only one morning service per month;
this is the Family Service, and is on  

the first Sunday of each month. 
6.00 pm Evening  Service.     A traditional form of service,  

frequently with guest speakers. 
(Communion every  second  Sunday) 

 
Come and join us every Sunday – we look forward to 

seeing you.            Next Family Services are (all 11.30am):- 
Mar  5th;   April 2nd.

EVERYONE IS MOST WELCOME

SIMON MURRAY MPTA CGLI 
 M.I.M.I.T.  N.T.C. DIPLOMA 

Piano Tuning and Repairs 
 By Qualified, 

 Experienced Technician 
 

Most of Oxfordshire and 
 Surrounding Areas Covered 

Please telephone 01235 525427 early evening 
 or leave a message on the answer-phone during the day 

 

SWEDE MADE UK Ltd
WE FIT KITCHENS AND WARDROBES

WE CAN MAKE YOU A KITCHEN OR WARDROBE

OR SIMPLY FIT ONE YOU HAVE BOUGHT!

ALL TILING, ELECTRICS & PLUMBING INCLUDED IN 
THE PRICE

HOME TELEPHONE JOHN: 01235 533433 

WORKSHOP: 01865 864636 

Wooden Spoon Recipe No 16 (Dec 1984)

Carrots in Lemon Cream Sauce (serves 4)
2 oz butter, 1½ lb carrots (thinly sliced), juice ½ lemon, 

pinch grated nutmeg, 2 oz sultanas, 5 fl oz soured cream, 
chopped parsley to garnish. 

Melt the butter in a pan and add the carrots.  Cover and sauté 
gently for 20 minutes until just tender, shaking the pan 
occasionally to prevent sticking.  

Stir in the lemon juice, nutmeg, sultanas and soured cream, 
and season to taste. Heat through gently. Serve immediately 
garnished with parsley. Lois Rennells 

ST PETER'S CHURCH HOME-VISITING GROUP  
will visit anyone who is, or has been, ill or is recently home from 
hospital, or unable to get out because of a disability, or is in any 

other circumstances where support would be welcomed.   
Please contact:-    Neen Priestnall (531330), Jean Hager (531558), 

Sally Dixon (531547) or Jackie Walker (522361). 

Sutton Courtenay Chiropractic  
Chiropractic Biophysics (body physics) 
may be the answer to your headaches 
as well as neck, arm, back or leg pain 

S. A. M., an Australian invention, is a non-intrusive
evaluation device which in minutes can reveal whether your spine

 is likely to be the cause of your problems.

Phone 01235 848008
19, The Nursery, Sutton Courtenay

Spinal X-Ray facilities.        Abundant free parking.

NEIGHBOURHOOD NEWS 
A warm welcome to Church Lane for Janet & Joe Tilt, and 

their dogs Toby and Chelsea ;  
AND  to Gini and Rob Harper and their children Isabelle (5 

yrs) and Thomas (2 yrs). 
Another warm welcome to Dr. Efrat Tseelon, Dr. Soren Riis, 

& their daughter Milette, who’ve moved into Binning Close. 
Nadine and Ian White have made the move from Abingdon 

Road to their new home in South West Scotland.  They send 
their best wishes to friends in the village. 

 
DRAYTON PRE-SCHOOL PLAYGROUP 

are holding a 

CHILDRENS NEARLY NEW SALE 
Toys, Equipment, Videos, Games, Clothes and more 

At  STEVENTON VILLAGE HALL 
On  SUNDAY 12th MARCH 2006 

10am  TO 11.30am   entry £1 
Interested in selling? 

Ring Annette 555216 or Tracey 550388 

HALL NEWS (Is This YOU?) 
 

We the Management Committee of Drayton Hall, sadly have 
had to accept the retirement request of Mrs Day.   Dot and her 
partner Mr Dunsden have been associated with the Hall for a 
very long time, taking over the bar, then the bookings and 
housekeeping; we will miss them both. 

They will be a hard act to follow, but follow someone must.   
Could it be you? We need a conscientious person, with 
organising skills and a little time.   A knowledge of the Hall and 
the village would be useful, but not essential, though you would 
need to live in the village. 

WANTED -  Drayton Hall is looking for a new bookings 
secretary, you will need a sense of humour, an organised mind, 
and a knowledge of the Hall and village would be useful.    
You’ll be required to take bookings, send out bills, and 
organise the diary to keep the Hall running smoothly.  Please 
ring (01235) 531418 for information.  

 

���������	��
������
���
�
����
If your Area Agent is unable to deliver your Chronicle, you can 

collect a copy from Vickery's shop in the week after normal delivery 
time.  Lawrence has very kindly agreed to keep a small stock for us. 
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NOTICEBOARD 1 
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�

I am sure that many people sit in front of their television 
screens watching the London Marathon each year and think “I 
want to be there too!” 

Well, we are two ordinary individuals who are hoping to turn 
this idle thought into reality on April 23rd when we both 
compete in the 2006 London Marathon. 

ABOUT US :-   My name is Claire Soper and I have lived 
on the edge of the village since 1976. This year I celebrate two 
personal milestones!     30 years of marriage and reaching half a 
century - neither of which seem possible! 

This challenge is my way of celebrating both events and in 
the process I hope to raise £2,000 for ‘Children with 
Leukaemia’. 

My name is Anita Hedditch and I have lived in Drayton 
since 1996.    I work as a Midwifery Sister at the John Radcliffe 
Hospital and I am hoping to raise £1,000 for a Midwifery Trust 
that supports the professional development of Midwives. 

You may see me out running with our dog , who starts to trail 
behind me at 6 miles! 

PLEASE SUPPORT US 
We invite you to a MARATHON FUND-RAISING BRING 

AND BUY SALE at DRAYTON SCHOOL on Saturday   
APRIL 1st  from 11am until 2pm. 

Full details of which appear  in the Page 1 advert. 
If you are unable to attend and would still like to sponsor 

either of us (please!) we can be contacted as below:- 
Claire Soper (531632) claire.soper@oxfordshire.gov.uk    
and   Anita Hedditch (526444)  -   with online giving at  

www.bmycharity.com/iolantheanita 

THANK  YOU!

THE 
WHEATSHEAF 

(531485)  
Under new management 

meet Richard  and sample Caroline’s cooking 
 
• The pub is open 7 days a week, lunch-time & evening 

•  Open for food 7 days a week
� Sunday lunch 12:00 – 4:00pm;  2 courses £6-95
� Lunch Mon – Sat 12:00 – 2:00pm
� Dinner 7 days 6:00pm – 8:00pm

•   Offer:     Mon – Thurs Winter Warmer 
       2 courses + a glass of wine  £10

•   New Restaurant + Kitchen extension opening soon

THOUGHTS TURNING TO HOLIDAYS? 
MAYBE A SPRING BREAK? 

For those thinking of a self-catering cottage, 
here are 2 great websites to find one.  

www.next6weeks.com
does just what it suggests, late availability cottages, round the 

UK (& Ireland), within next six weeks of the enquiry date.   It’s 
a great website, very easy to use, if  there’s a cottage waiting 

for you, this’ll find it. 

www.farmcott.co.uk
is also a great site, beautifully designed to make searches 

really easy, specialising ONLY in West Country farm cottages 
(so Devon & Cornwall, + Dorset & Somerset) 

WeightWatchers (offer) 
I would like to introduce myself to all your readers.   My name 
is Sue Howlett and I am the new leader of the regular Weight 
Watchers meeting that meets every Tuesday at the Caudwell 
Centre, Gravel Lane, Drayton.    

The meeting is a great opportunity for all your readers who 
may feel they have over-indulged over the festive season, or 
perhaps it is their New Year resolution to be a little lighter, for 
them to come and join our friendly group.   

They will be assured of a warm welcome and go away feeling 
informed, involved and inspired. Doors open at 6.30 pm,  
when members ‘weigh in’, followed by a short group discussion 
on the subject of successful weight loss, it is also an 
opportunity to share ideas and tips etc.  

The meeting normally ends at about 7.20 - 7.30pm.    
Registration is normally £13.95.  But, if you produce a copy 

of this newsletter at your first meeting it will be FREE. A
weekly fee applies of £4.95 and concessionary fees of £4.25.  If 
readers require any further information please do not hesitate to 
contact me on 07813 832847 or feel free to email me at 
suehowlett7@yahoo.co.uk. 
 

THAMES VALLEY FARMERS MARKETS – Fresh, 
Quality produce, Locally produced, at a  Competitive price 

(Discover the taste of really fresh meat & veg,  
and buy directly from the producer) 

MARCH  Dates
Abingdon (3rd Mon) –  20th     Didcot (2nd Sat) -  11th        

Wantage (last Sat) –  25th  (& Jan 28th)   
Newbury (1st Sunday) –  5th 

Oxford – Gloucester  Green  (1st Thursday) –  2nd 
Reading (1st & 3rd Sats) –  4th / 18th 

TVFM news - ring 0870 241 4762 - website Tvfm.org.uk 
Usually the markets run from about 8.30 am until lunchtime, 

Newbury market is on a Sunday and starts about 9;  
It is well-supplied with quality stalls, and indeed well-

attended, and is a good trip out with other shops open in the 
main street (M&S etc).   

HELP YOURSELF to BETTER HEALTH with 
The Speedwell & WellBeing Trust! Find out more about 
complementary therapies and the health benefits they can offer, 
useful contacts and helpful books for particular illnesses, the 
talks programme and newsletter, speakers/ therapists/ taster 
workshops for clubs, companies and school events - Helpline 
01865 554089 or visit www.speedwellbeing.org.uk for  info. 
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NOTICEBOARD 2 
ED VAIZEY   -  Your Local MP

(Editor’s note:-   Ed sent us a lot of text for this issue, so due to 
space reasons it’s appearing on two pages, see also page 9) 

As well as concentrating on local issues it is important for 
MPs to have a national and international perspective. Some of 
the issues I intend to concentrate on in this Parliament include 
the environment and climate change.

I am therefore delighted to have been appointed to the 
Environmental Audit Select Committee. We will be conducting 
hearings over the next few months on reducing carbon 
emissions in transport. I would be interested to hear the 
views of any constituents on this issue. Given our enormous 
science and nuclear heritage I suspect I am one of the few MPs 
who can expect to receive many learned contributions.

I also expect to look closely at the Middle East and India. I 
am particularly pleased to have been appointed to the 
Conservatives’ Globalisation and Global Poverty Group. It 
is chaired by Peter Lilley MP and Bob Geldof will be 
consulting the group.  

My friend (but not necessarily political supporter!) Sjoerd 
Vogt has set up a discussion group on global poverty at 
http://groups.google.co.uk/groups/mphwantage to let people air 
their views.  

Partly with this in mind I recently visited India;  if you would 
like to hear more about the trip or have concerns about local 
issues like the reservoir , housing or community hospitals then 
please get in touch (contact & surgery details, page 9).  

 
NB   Editor’s further note ! Readers may like to skip back 

to page 4, if they missed it,  where they are encouraged to 
contact Ed Vaizey  if that’s an issue that they feel strongly 
about (seems to be related to his interests as stated above).   

 

CHARITY DINNER
YOU are invited to a BUFFET DINNER at the  

HOME FARM TRUST    
THURSDAY  30th MARCH   at 7 pm 

In aid of the ST BLAISE PARISH ROOM APPEAL 
and               COMIC RELIEF      

Special Guest Mr Paul Mayhew-Archer 
(co-writer with Richard Curtis)  

will speak after Dinner on 
THE VICAR OF DIBLEY and  

THE ART OF WRITING COMEDY 
PLEASE COME AND SUPPORT US! 

Tickets Cost £20,  but NOTE £35 per couple
There will be a Raffle;  Guests are invited to  

BRING THEIR OWN WINE 
Call MARTIN WOODGETT (01235) 834053 

(Hurry!) 

Funding for Local Community Projects 
‘Community First’ specialises in obtaining funding for 
community environmental and other projects from the Landfill 
Tax Credits Scheme. Community First is a community 
development organisation, a registered charity and a 
Distributive Environmental Body registered with Entrust, the 
Landfill Tax Credits Scheme regulator. This scheme dispenses 
£47M per annum and we accessed over £500,000 last year for 
local projects, mainly in Wiltshire, Dorset and Berkshire. There 
are also opportunities in your area of Oxfordshire and we 
would like to give you an opportunity to access them. 

 Please pass my email address and telephone number to any 
local community environmental project which is well 
advanced and looking for part of its funding. Applicants may 
be community groups, parish or town councils.

The council is not asked to endorse the project or necessarily 
provide any funding.   Grants usually vary from £5,000 to 
£20,000 but amounts outside these limits will be considered in 
appropriate circumstances. 

Community First has developed a close knowledge of the 
criteria and procedures of some 12 landfill site operators 
locally and nationally and gives advice and support to 
potential applicants for landfill tax credits. Our success rate is 
over 90%. 

Please contact me if you require further information. My 
telephone number is 01380 722475 ext 209 and my email 
address is bbradshaw@communityfirst.org.uk.

Bob Bradshaw   (Programme Manager) 
 

AN IMPORTANT NEW PUBLICATION  
A BRIEF HISTORY OF THE ABINGDON RESERVOIR AREA 

(by ‘Vale Man’)  32 pages, illustrated, price £1.50p. 
Outlines the history of the area between East Hanney , Steventon 

and Drayton proposed for development as a giant reservoir by 
Thames Water.   Describing from Bronze Age times to pre-

Enclosure, with the Abbey holdings and royal domains, together 
with a list old field names which will be lost.               Obtainable :- 

from  MACE Stores, Drayton. 

PACE   -  Thanks!
Once again we must thank the people of Drayton for their very 
generous and ongoing support of The PACE Centre. Together 
you have raised a staggering £1,500 for our charity, which will 
really help to make a difference to the children who come here. 
Thanks particularly go to Geoff & Marion Dix, The Red Lion, 
Drayton Football Club and Drayton W.I. And not forgetting the 
sterling work done by Judy & Derek all year. I hope you’ve all 
bought one of Derek’s fabulous bird boxes for your gardens!   

PACE is a special needs school which teaches an education for 
life to children with cerebral palsy. Judy & Derek Henman’s 
grand-daughter Natasha will be seven in March, and has been 
coming to PACE for nearly 4 years. She has been making 
fantastic progress this year, now able to sit and stand much 
taller and loves chatting about all her favourite things – one of 
which is horse-riding which she started earlier in the year. 
Natasha and her family were particularly thrilled when she won 
a cup for the most hard-working pupil at Christmas.  

Natasha is now working very hard towards the Children’s 
Challenge event on Friday 17th March, when she will be taking 
part in a fishing game.  If you would like to sponsor Natasha for 
her big day or get involved with any other PACE events, please 
contact Ruth Dunkin on 01296 395136, or at 
PACECentre@aol.com.    Thank you again for your support.  
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YOUR LETTERS 
 

In Sympathy
Dear Sir,   19 Corneville Road  

 
May we through the Chronicle send our sincere sympathy to the 
family of Mr Roy Mott, (New Plymouth, New Zealand). 

Roy passed away on January 26th, just a few days after his 
sister, Mrs Nora Cook of Drayton.   

In our thoughts                 Angela & Bob Buckle (& family) 

Janet Manning 
HOMOEOPATH 

B.A. Dip.Ed.  M.A. Lic LCCH.  RSHom  
Safe, gentle healing, suitable for all ages  

Daytime, Evening appointments and Home visits 

01235 527603 
11 Newman Lane, Drayton 

Geese, and Felons
Dear Sir,   The Old School, High Street  

Some thoughts on the proposed reservoir:-  we ‘the geese’ have 
very little hope of keeping our common, with Thames Water 
being the greater felon.  

The law locks up the man or woman 
Who steals the goose from off the common? 

But leaves the greater felon loose 
Who steals the common from the goose? 

(Anon  c. 1800) 
This poem was written at the time of the Enclosure Act;  but 

democratic society has come a long way since then, or has it?! 
 Gordon E. Raburn 

Mrs Suzy Willis 
MCSP SRP 

CHARTERED PHYSIOTHERAPIST 
Old Lodge, Henleys Lane 

Drayton, OX14 4HU 
Tel 01235 531269 

Please ring for an appointment 
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Fire Sale
Dear Sir,   Abingdon Road  

May I, through the Chronicle, thank all my helpers and those 
who so generously donated items for me to sell;  the grand total 
was £2,146 for the Oxfordshire Fire & Rescue Service 
Benevolent Fund. 

In May a team of firefighters are travelling to Arizona to take 
part in the Grand Canyon’s Trek, which consists of crossing 
Bryce Canyon, Zion Canyon and the Grand Canyon, by foot, 
mountain bike and raft.   The funds we have raised will go 
towards the trip. 

Once again, many, many thanks to everyone. 
Mrs Betty Krason.   

HOME HELPERS CARE 
ESTABLISHED SINCE 1993 

22 HIGH STREET DRAYTON OX14 4JL 

� PROVIDING     �
FULL CARE & DOMESTIC SERVICES  

DAY & NIGHT SITTING   
SOCIAL VISITS & MORE 

CALL THE TEAM FOR MORE INFORMATION ON
TEL 01235 550202       FAX 01235 533233

ED VAIZEY   -  Your Local MP
We have all read about water shortages in the south east, and the need 
to save water.  Our part of the world is threatened by a huge reservoir 
precisely for that reason.  So I have decided to do my bit.  I recently 
called in Thames Water to give me some pointers. They discovered I 
had been wasting up to 300 litres of water a day!  That’s 100,000 
litres a year – enough to provide water for 500 homes for a day. 

 Rapid action has now been taken to stem the flow.  Due to  the 
survey I have already fixed a dripping bathroom tap, saving 252 litres 
of water a day.  Lesson: don’t ignore a dripping tap!    And I have 
installed water-displacement devices in the cisterns of my two loos 
– meaning I use less water when I flush, saving 30 litres a day. 

They also alerted me to simple water saving tips for all homes,
such as:- ensuring the dishwasher and washing machine are always 
fully loaded before use;   turning the tap off when brushing teeth and 
shaving;  taking a short shower, rather than a bath;  rinsing fruit and 
vegetables in a bowl of water, rather than under a running tap;  using a 
water butt to save rain water for the garden; and fitting a trigger to the 
garden hose to avoid leaking. 

The savings were a real eye opener, it’s sometimes easy to think that 
individual efforts won’t make any difference, but clearly they do.  

If you need to get in touch with me, write to me at the House of 
Commons, London SW1A OAA, e-mail me on 
vaizeye@parliament.uk or   telephone 020 7219 6350;  The 
Website is www.vaizey.com with up to date news and surgery details:-  

There is no need to book an appointment (times are from 5.30 pm 
unless stated)    10 Mar:-  Grove, Old Mill Hall, Old School Lane.   
 

RINGROSE TREE 
 SURGERY 

 
Arboricultural Contractors  

Established 10 years  
Cheriton, Radley Road,  Abingdon, Oxon OX14 3RR  

Tel: 01235 520667 
E–mail   ringrose.trees @virgin.net 
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YOUR DISTRICT COUNCILLOR  
Reservoir 

 This is, without doubt, the big issue. We may have different 
views on how to treat the Youth of the Village, on how to deal 
with today’s traffic problems, on whether or not we need shops 
and pubs, but we cannot avoid the fact that if we get our 
approach to the possibility of the largest man-made stretch of 
water in Europe on our doorstep wrong, we are going to be 
blamed by the people of Drayton for many generations to come. 
Please let me, or the Chronicle, know your views.

Heating Grants 
 With public funds becoming ever more squeezed by a cost 

conscious central government, it seems inevitable that 
emergency grants take some weeks to process. This is little 
comfort to those that really need help because in the depth of 
winter, their boiler / heating system has broken down. What I 
have discovered in my first winter as District Councillor, is that 
funding is indeed available and I very much hope that those 
who think they are eligible continue to apply for this funding. 

Drayton Trusts – A Directory 
 Paul Knight, (Parish Council Chairman for the past 12 years 

– surely, some sort of honour is due!) tells me that there are a 
number of Trusts in Drayton – some with available funds for 
all kinds of good works – but there has never been an obvious 
way of finding out what they are, or their purpose. How about a 
Directory accessible via the Chronicle of all these Trusts. If 
you are a trustee of such a trust, please let me know (523374).  

Traffic, Speed Signs and Safety 
 I’d say that the average speed of traffic has noticeably 

dropped over the past few months – no doubt thanks to the 
flashing signs to north and south of the village – please let me 
know if you agree or disagree. Any more reports of speeding 
commercial vehicles would be welcome. Speeding Taxis are, 
by all accounts, a common occurrence – let me know if you see 
one – so that I can let them know. We do not have to use Taxi 
companies that make a habit of speeding through our village! 
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State Registered Chiropodist & Podiatrist  

Specialising in all types of foot care 
• Corns 
• Callouses 
• Ingrowing toe nails 
• All general foot problems 

Emergency appointments evenings or weekends  
01235 526505 or Mobile 07976 974115 

 

A.L.VICKERY & SON 
5, THE GREEN, DRAYTON,  OX14 4JA 

01235  531497 
COOKSHOP – HOUSEWARES – DIY 

ELECTRICAL TOOLS – GARDENING 
LOCKSMITHS – KEYS CUT WHILE YOU WAIT 

OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY,  9 to 5.30 
CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 

Park your car outside the Store 

NEIL ALLEN 
 Windows & Doors 
 

Quality Double Glazing Products

Windows & Replacement Sealed Units  
 Conservatories, Patio & French Doors 

Competitive Prices              20 Years Experience 
For a FREE no-obligation quotation call 
Neil Allen on  01235 528446  0r  07770 456321 

 

Pavements 
 There are a number of Drayton pavements in urgent need of 

repair – particularly bad are those on the spur of Whitehorns 
Way. I am assured by the County that these will all be dealt 
with ‘in due course’. Money is tight, and they have a large 
backlog, so we’ll have to wait our turn. I will keep badgering. 

The Environment 
 The road into Abingdon can be a nightmare – particularly 

between 8 and 9am. I wonder how much of this traffic is 
generated by the residents of Drayton? Is there a case for some 
car-sharing?    ‘Shared car ownership’ or ‘Car pool’ schemes 
can reduce the number of cars, pollution and wasted money. 

Clean Energy 
Ecotricity Ltd is a one of a growing number of companies 

that offers people the chance to switch to renewable energy 
with no fuss and at no extra cost. They supply clean energy 
from their nine wind parks across the UK and buy up cheap 
energy supplies from conventional sources to meet any 
shortfall. 

As a Limited company, all profits go straight back into 
building and developing more wind power to increase the 
proportion of electricity supply from renewable sources. Their 
latest wind turbine can be seen from the M4 at Reading. Having 
started from scratch, almost a third of the energy they supply is 
now from wind power and they plan to increase this to over 
50% over the next two years. Compare that to companies like 
British Gas where renewables count for just 5% of energy 
supplied. The best thing about them is that they offer rates that 
will meet the average cost of electricity with no remetering or 
rewiring required. You can switch to renewables in five 
minutes by going to their website http://www.ecotricity.co.uk/ 

If you have any suggestions as to how we might improve our 
local environment in any way – please let me know.

Monthly surgery (3rd Sat) 
 Saturday 18th March. Drayton Hall (Lounge) 9 - 10am. Let 

me know your concerns face to face.  Richard Webber 
 

L. J. MULLINS
PAINTING & DECORATING

Interior & Exterior, Domestic & Commercial
*****

Local, reliable, professional, friendly service
*****

Competitive prices
*****

Contact Lee on 07815 288909 or 01235 554032
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PARISH COUNCIL (Jan 9 & Feb 6) 
The public, who for the first time in my memory failed to have even 

one representative,  missed a relatively uneventful meeting in January. 
Grants were agreed for the Damascus Project – the young people’s 
bus that visits the village every few weeks, and to the Millenium 
Green, in the hope or expectation that there will be sufficient Friends 
of the Millennium Green to make up the difference.  

February was a very different story.  Several members of the public 
turned up and the question was asked whether the parish council had 
‘gone soft’ on the reservoir.  A number of councillors said that we 
were keeping out powder dry and that the only comment that would 
carry any weight would have to be informed comment.  Until the 
proposals were published objections would be premature and could 
discredit our response when the details were known. 

We then had a very interesting session with a helicopter pilot 
from Benson, who assured us that there is no need to fly over 
any of Drayton.  There is a loop to the south of Abingdon 
Airfield that may look as if it is heading for the school but turns 
north before it reaches the village.  The route to Abingdon from 
Benson should stay well to the east and north of the village 
going  towards Abingdon (500ft) and back to Benson (1000ft).  
Any departure from this should be reported to RAF Benson.

We also received a presentation from Thames Water on the 
pipeline that will take water from near Goring to Swindon via 
Hagbourne reservoir, a pumping/booster station to the west of 
Steventon Road to the south of the village and then out to the 
west.  This is from what was described as an inexhaustible 
supply but would not interfere with the planned reservoir.  The 
pipe will be 1m diameter and 1m deep; it’s proposed to use the 
spoil for a noise barrier  between the A34 and Steventon.  It 
will take 12 months to complete, supplying 12,500 homes. 

The Parish Council are looking to solve the danger and 
damage being caused by the tree at the entrance to the Lockway 
Playground and village hall.  The favourite is to root prune and 
lift the crown rather than remove the tree – do you agree?

As usual anybody with views on any of these matters would 
be welcome to attend the next meeting of the Council on 6th 
March 2006 at 7.45pm at the Caudwell Day Centre. Remember 
that 3 April will be the Annual assembly when it is your turn to 
have your say.       Daniel Scharf 

 

MARSHALL & GALPIN
S  O  L  I  C  I  T  O  R  S

o Commercial & Residential Conveyancing 
o Divorce, Mediation & Family Matters 
o Medical Accidents & Injury Claims 
o Probate, Wills & Trusts 
o Company & Commercial matters 
o Employment Law 

Free initial interviews & fixed fees available 

 Call Abingdon 01235 555345 
www.marshallgalpin.com  

CHIROPODIST - PODIATRIST 
M.S.S.Ch., M.B.Ch.A.

FOR A HOME VISIT 
PLEASE CONTACT

Mrs Hazel MOODEY, 48 Hanney Road,
Steventon.   Tel. (01235) 834093

East workshop, Rich’s Sidings, Broadway, Didcot, OX11 8AG

MEMORIALS GARDEN

NEW MEMORIALS TABLES
RESTORATIONS BENCHES
ADDITIONAL INSCRIPTIONS FOUNTAINS
VASES PLANTERS
GLASS CHIPPINGS STATUARY

KITCHEN WORKTOPS FLOOR TILES

We are a family run business with years of experience; 
customer care is our priority.  No obligation home appointments 
by male or female staff.  We have an outdoor show area and 
sales office near Travis Perkins.  Our garden stone is unique, 
each one is hand carved in solid granite.

ABBEY CHAMBER RECITALS PROGRAMME 2006
The 2006 Recitals programme launches in March at St. Nicolas’ 
Church, Abingdon as part of the ninth Abingdon Arts Festival, and 

also unveils its newly acquired grand 
piano. The first recital on March 12th 
features works by Boccherini and 
Paganini with guitarist David Pedder 
and the Bonnici String Quartet. The 
following Sunday baroque flautist Iva 
Junková performs pieces by Bach and 
Lully.  

The new Yamaha grand piano will 
be officially christened on March 26th  
in a recital of English song with local 
soprano Susan Young and pianist Iain 
Farrington. This piano’s acquisition 
opens up a whole new repertoire and 
this season will see recitals by the 
Drayton-born cellist Sophie Webber 
(see picture) with pianist Aleksander 
Szram and by violinist Sian Philipps & 
pianist Sophia Rahman prior to their 

visit to London’s Wigmore Hall. 
On April 2nd Abbey Chamber Recitals presents a concert for all the 

family entitled ‘The Magic Carpet to Far-Away Lands’. This features 
actress Kara Wilson, (the wife of Tom Conti), and string players from 
the Oxford Company of Musicians. The enchanting twelfth century 
setting of St. Nicolas’ Church is ideal for a story that links music and 
verse in a tale involving Jack and his magic carpet ride to faraway 
lands.  This magical musical journey lasts just forty-five minutes and 
is designed for children aged five and upwards.

We do hope that we will see you in 2006 to sample the delights of 
the local and international musical talent that will be performing. 
Ticket purchase details are given in the Abbey Chamber Recitals 
advert in this issue.                                                     David Pedder 

 

LUCY’S 
CLEANING SERVICES 

Domestic cleaning, washing and ironing 
Please call Lucy on 01235 523214 

For bookings and further information 
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Drayton School    Claire Soper 
It’s good to be able to look forward this month to longer days and to 
shake off some of the greyness of the Winter months. The children 
have been as busy as ever, working hard in all areas of the school. 

The Foundation and Year 1 Class are beginning a project related to 
‘Water’ and would love to hear from anyone with information or 
artefacts regarding the following: -  Pirates, launderettes, sea, rivers 
and bridges! 

Year 1/2 Class have made a floor map as part of their continued 
work on Islands, which they plan to use with the Roamer Robot, 
which sounds great fun!   In Science the children have thoroughly 
enjoyed investigations into Forces and Motions, particularly which 
surfaces allow cars to run the best. 

Years 3/4 were very interested in Sister Josie’s visit to their class to 
hear about her experiences of living in Kenya and Uganda. She even 
came dressed in a traditional African dress and also brought a huge 
collection of artefacts to show. All the children listened very 
attentively and asked good questions.   As part of their continued 
work on Kenya they are planning a poster about African animals, and 
have a very effective display of pastel landscapes warming up the 
corridor! 

Years 5/6 have been out and about during the last term.  The whole 
class visited the John Radcliffe Hospital as part of the Injury 
Minimisation Programme, which teaches children about First Aid, 
Resuscitation and Accident Prevention. They followed up the visit 
with letters to the Head of Education as the project is under threat of 
closure due to funding issues. 

An enjoyable morning was had at John Mason School when the 
children attended a Drama Workshop Performance by GCSE 
students on the Environment.   Finally a group of children took part in 
a Gymnastics display at Larkmead School to demonstrate their work 
on ‘Balance and Counter-Balance’. 

The whole school is working towards a Green Flag Environmental 
Award and as part of this have formed an ‘Energy Team’ which aims 
to monitor and reduce the amount of Gas and Electricity used to run 
the school. Energy Monitors are to be recruited for each Classroom, 
which all sounds very impressive! 

F.O.D.S.A. will be holding a Family Bingo Evening on Friday 
24th March at 7pm in school;  so don’t miss this fun evening, further 
details of which appear elsewhere in the Chronicle.   � �

K. L. YATES BUILDERS 
FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING SERVICES 

Extensions and Alterations 

Property Maintenance 

Kitchens and Ceramic Tiling 

Carpentry and Laminate Flooring 

Call RICHARD for an estimate on 

01235 531275 or Mobile 07788 738248 

NEED COMPUTER HELP? 
Home, home office, small business  

Repairs, Upgrades, Email/Internet connection issues, Anti-virus, Web-site 
design, Installing new hardware or software, Networks, Broadband.

Tuition: Internet, Email, Scanning and Photo-enhancing, Spreadsheet, Word 
Processing, or simply a basic introduction to your computer any issue that 

prevents you getting the best from your PC.
I can make it easy by offering tuition and guidance IN YOUR 

HOME or BUSINESS at a time to suit you.

Martin Underwood      01235 847104 or 07748 632563 

Tonks Brothers 
Funeral Directors

131 Ock Street, Abingdon, OX14 5DL.

Tel: 01235 539444

24 Hour personal service
Dedicated chapel of rest

Pre-paid plans available
Full range of memorials supplied

“An Independent family funeral service”

 

Benton & Bryan 
Renovation & Maintenance Services 

• 24 hour plumbing service
• Loft conversions, extensions, brickwork etc.
• Plastering, decorating, carpentry, electrics etc.
• Commercial or private 
• All work to a high standard    

Tel: Steventon 01 235 832 513;  Mobile: 07 905 386 150
Email: suzanne.benton@btopenworld.com

It’s always pleasing to have an independent opinion about our 
school and we are particularly grateful to our 3 new External 
Governors who have joined us recently, Jeanette Anderton, Andrew 
Bax and Sister Josie Midwinter.  Jeanette has visited the Foundation 
Class on 2 occasions recently as part of her role as Foundation 
Governor, a post she has held before in other schools in the area. Her 
comments about what she observed are very encouraging.

“I was pleasantly surprised by the good attention span of all the 
children and especially the boys, having previously been a Foundation 
Governor in another school, where this was not the case.  My overall 
first impression of the Foundation class was that it is well led and 
effective. The children are eager to learn, happy and industrious. The 
overall atmosphere is very pleasing.” 

On her second visit last week Jeanette was particularly pleased to 
see how well informed the children were on recycling, showing how 
well the whole school are involved in this from the start!  “At the end 
of break tangerine peel was collected by the children and put into the 
compost bin… the children were very informative.  I was so 
impressed with their recycling knowledge and ability to see 
recycling as part of their daily school routine.”’ 

Finally the whole school said a very sad farewell to Mrs Sandra 
Latimer on 10th February when she left her job as Playground 
Supervisor after 28 years! 

Many of the children at school have parents who can recall being 
cared for by Sandra too! She was presented with flowers, chocolates 
and garden vouchers from staff and parents past and present with 
thanks for all her hard work, and was wished well in her new job 
which is nearer to where she now lives in Wantage.  

 

COTTAGE to RENT 
in 

BRITTANY, FRANCE 
Delightful, 2-bedroom Cottage with Large Rustic Garden 

Ten minutes from the Sea and Fabulous Beaches 
Prices from £200 - £275 per week 

Tel:  Penny on 01235 831209 or
07836 517278 



DRAYTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Ever wondered what YOUR Parish Council does? 

Then come along to the  ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY 
7.30 pm on  MONDAY 3 APRIL 2006 

at the   CAUDWELL DAY CENTRE 
All welcome – Your chance to speak; your chance to vote! 

(Followed by the Parish Council Meeting.) 
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Professor Sir Chris Llewellyn Smith FRS is director of the UKAEA’s 

Culham Science Centre, the home of UK fusion research.  He’s giving a 
Public Lecture on  Energy, Sustainability and the Potential Role of Fusion    
@Culham Science Centre, Abingdon,  on  Weds 22nd March , at 7.30pm. 

Admission is free but by ticket only. Contact Heather Clark tel:  01235 
466363 or e.mail:  Heather.Clark@ukaea.org.uk to reserve a seat. 
 

FIRST TUESDAY CONNECTIONS 
In spite of seasonal ills, which prevented several ‘regulars’ 
from attending, we had a good number at the February drop-in.  
We send best wishes to all those who were slightly under par and 
hope to see you at our next get together on  March 7th.    

If you are feeling isolated, lonely or in need of some company, for 
whatever reason, do come along and join us any time between 3pm and 
4.30pm in St. Peter’s Church Room for a cup of tea and friendly 
conversation.  If you cannot make the March date we shall next be 
welcoming friends, old and  new, on  April 4th and look forward to seeing 
you  then.   If you need transport, or more information , just give me 
(Jean Hager) a call  on 531558. 

 

M & J Didcock      
Funeral Services 

A caring independent Family Funeral Service 
A Chapel of Rest in the heart of the countryside  

17, Park Road  
 Didcot, OX11 8QL          Memorials &  
 Tel: (01235) 510292                          Funeral Plans  

Fax: (01235) 512789 arranged 

Are you the volunteer we are looking for?
Guideposts Trust is running a friendship scheme for people with learning 

disabilities in Oxfordshire.  We are looking for volunteers from all over the 
county, who are aged 16+ to join the scheme and make a difference to 
someone’s life.  If you enjoy going to the pub, bowling, cinema, the gym or 
just socialising in general, you could be the person we need.  All you need to 
give is a couple of hours to help someone have fun and enjoy life. You 
don’t need experience, you just need to be a caring person who wants to 
help others. Guideposts Trust will offer volunteers support and will meet 
your out of pocket expenses.  For more information please contact Nicola 
(Friendship Scheme Co-ordinator) on 01993 772886 or email 
Nicola.oddy@guideposts.org. (Web :-  www.guidepoststrust.org.uk) 

 

YOUR LOCAL COUNCILLORS :-  
Parish (Chairman)            Paul Knight (531678); 
District (VofWH) Richard Webber (534001); 
& Oxfordshire County      Mike & Marilyn Badcock  (201810). 

LISTINGS 
 

The Abingdon Touring Theatre Company is proud to present our first 
tour – Alan Bennett’s Talking Heads  -  which continues at Steventon  
Village Hall on Saturday & Sunday 4th/5th March.  Curtain up at 7.30pm 
(doors open at 7pm). Tickets cost £7.50 (£6.50 concessions), via Christine 
Ellis on 01235 848605;   OR for more information, please visit 
www.attc.org.uk     (This is a new theatre company and the production is 
put on by potential drama students who are currently on a gap year.) 

 
AND   The Oxfordshire Touring Theatre Company is showing UNDER 

MILK WOOD (Dylan Thomas)   at Sutton Courtenay Village Hall on  
Tuesday March 7th, 7.30pm.  Tickets £6  (£4 concessions), from  Christine 
Ellis  (01235) 848605 or Rita Atkinson (01235) 848694. 

 
Later in March, Abingdon Drama Club  presents  MACBETH,  at the 

Unicorn Theatre, Weds 29th through to  Sat April 1st,  7.30pm,   tickets  £7 
(conc £6)  Dawsons Music, Abingdon, or Ticketline (01235) 525538. 

PROFESSIONAL 
 GARDEN  

 SERVICES 
Stephen R. 

 Matthews  
133, Kynaston Road, 

 Didcot,  
 Oxfordshire  
 OX11 8HB 
 

All aspects of work undertaken, including 
• Garden clearance and restoration. 
• Fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning. 
• Hedgecutting, 
• Rockeries and turfing, 
• Trellis and pergolas 

Telephone 01235 813598.   Mobile 07796 532356 
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DIARY FOR MARCH 
All events held in Drayton Hall unless otherwise stated

To  book  Drayton  Hall  ring 531501 To  call the Hall  ring 528686 
NB   If your event isn’t listed, IT COULD HAVE BEEN!!! 
Mon 6 7.45pm Parish Council Meeting (p11) Caudwell DC 
Tues 7 3.00pm 1st Tues Connections (p13) Church Room 
Thur 16  Twinning – AGM Caudwell DC 
Sat 18 9.00am District Councillor ‘Surgery’ (p8) Lounge 
Sat 18  Private Party 
Mon 20 5.00pm CHRONICLE DEADLINE Vickery’s 

7.30pm Hall Management Committee 
Thur  23 7.00pm Players – AGM Caudwell DC 
Sat 25  Wedding Reception 

ABBEY CHAMBER RECITALS 2006 
Sundays at 3pm  

St. Nicolas’ Church, Market Place, Abingdon 
March 12th - “Maestoso”

Roger Généraux, Nicola Paganini, Luigi Boccherini, 
The Bonnici String Quartet with David Pedder – guitar* 

March 19th - “Ballets du Roi” 
Bach, Fiala, Handel, Lully, Molino 

Iva Junková – records/baroque flute, 
David Pedder – guitar, Jacqueline Johnson – cello * 

March 26th - “Come Sing and Dance”
Howells, Britten, Warlock 

Susan Young – soprano, Iain Farrington – piano * 
April 2nd  - “The Magic Carpet to Far-Away Lands” 

A Family Concert ** 
Kara Wilson – narrator, The Oxford Company of Musicans 

Tickets £8.00 (£ 7.00 concessions, £3.00 12 -18, free under-12) 
from 

Frugal Foods, Abingdon (522239), Dawsons, Abingdon (524316), 
by reservation (01235 553380), or at the door 

* Ticket includes a cup of tea or coffee at a local hostelry 
** different ticket prices apply 

Printed by Oliver & Son, Printers, 11a West Way, Botley, Oxford. 

REGULARLY  OCCURRING  EVENTS 
Weekly in Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise 

MONDAYS  
8.15 am Morning Prayer (daily to Fri) St Peter’s Lady Chapel 
9.15 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     Sch’l Ground Bldg 
2.00 pm Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours)  
5.45 pm Beavers  (Boys / girls, 6–8 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall  
7.00 pm Scouts  (Boys / girls, 8-10 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall 
7.00 pm Badminton (Private Group) 
7.15 pm Drayton Wives Whist (3rd Monday)  Caudwell DC 
7.30 pm Youth Club (until  9.30) Small Hall 
7.30 pm Senior Table Tennis, League (for 2 hours) School 
7.45 pm  Parish Council Meeting  (1st Mon? – see report) CDC 
7.45 pm Bell-ringing (for 1½ hours) St Peter’s Church 

TUESDAYS 
9.15 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     Sch’l Ground Bldg 
9.30 am Parent and Toddler Group  
1.45 pm  Drayton Art Group (until 4 pm) Caudwell Day Centre 
3.00 pm  Junior Netball (for 1 hour) School 
6.00 pm  Ladies’ Netball (for 1 hour) School 
6.30pm Weight Watchers CDC 
7.30 pm Senior League Table Tennis School 

WEDNESDAYS 
9.15 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     Sch’l Ground Bldg 

10.30 am Parent and Toddler Service Church Room 
2.00 pm  Whist – now each week Caudwell Day Centre 
2.00 pm  Drayton Wives (Last Weds in the month) 
2.15 pm  Badminton 
6.00 pm  Brownies  
6.00 pm Evening Prayer St Peter’s Lady Chapel 
6.15 pm Cubs  (Boys / girls, 8–9 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall 
7.00 pm Junior Table Tennis, Age 9+ (for 1 hour) School 
7.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 
7.30 pm  Bingo Session Caudwell Day Centre 
8.00 pm Senior Table Tennis School 

THURSDAYS 
9.15 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     Sch’l Ground Bldg 
9.30 am Holy Communion St Peter’s Lady Chapel 
9.30 am  Parent & Toddler Group 
9.50 am  Mobile Library (Fortnightly, for 20 min) Haywards Rd 

10.15 am  Mobile Library (Fortnightly, for 20 min) The Green Car Pk 
2.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 
4.00 pm Dancing Classes – 3 to 6 years Tel 764433 
7.45 pm  Women’s Institute Meeting (2nd Thursday) 
8.00 pm  Sequence Dancing 

FRIDAYS 
9.15 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     Sch’l Ground Bldg 

11.00 am The Friday Club (fortnightly) 202466  CDC 
7.00 pm Choir Practice St Peter’s 

SUNDAYS  
8.00 am  Holy Communion  St Peter’s 

10.00 am  Sung Eucharist (Family Service 2nd Sunday) St Peter’s 
11.30 am  Family Time (first Sunday) Baptist Church 

6.00 pm Evening Worship Baptist Church 

DISCLAIMER    This Journal is published in all good faith and 
every care is taken in its compilation. The organisers of the 
DRAYTON CHRONICLE, and its Agents, therefore accept no 
responsibility for OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of 
any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING 
WHATSOEVER from the publication. 

OTHER LOCAL PLACES OF WORSHIP 
Methodist Chapel  High Street, Milton  (near the Post Office) 
Sunday Service: 10.30 am 
Local contacts: Geoff or Jean Caudle, 531409 


